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4-H Extension Educator  
Wow, what a fantastic 4-H Fair Week   
Miami County!  As I sit and reflect about 
all of the events that happen in such a 
short time, I am overwhelmed by the 
community support and all of the       
volunteers that work so hard to make this 
the Best 4-H Fair in the State! From    
project check-in, to working and        
maintaining the grandstands, working the   

livestock shows, and keeping me fed 
at the Patio, the list goes on. I am    
grateful for you and my amazing staff 
here in the office that help keep     

everything together so our youth can have such a great 4-H          
experience. 

4-H in Miami County is growing! Let’s look at some numbers:  Mini 
4-H increased by 8 participants, Traditional 4-H increased by 6, and 
our 4-H volunteers increased by 16 for a total of 30 new individuals 
impacted by the 4-H program here in Miami County. We filled all of 
our camp slots plus some and had more counselors than the past  
couple of years. Let’s keep the momentum going and recruit even 
more for the 2025-2026 year! According to the National 4-H     
Council, 4-H members are significantly more likely to contribute to 
their communities, pursue higher education, and feel confident in 
leadership roles.   

On July 28th I will be checking in the State Fair building projects. If 
you have not already brought your state fair entries to the office, 
please do that by 8:30 am on July 28th.  If you have the opportunity 
to visit the Indiana State Fair, it will be open from Aug 1-17th but 
CLOSED ON MONDAYS.  

4-H Achievement night will be Thursday August 21st from 7-8 pm in 
the Community Building and you can also pick up State 4-H projects 
at that time. This will be our opportunity to celebrate all of the 
Champion static projects, 1st year members, record keeping awards, 
herdsmen, and recognize volunteers for their years of service.  Please 
plan to join us as we celebrate all of these accomplishments! 

If you have any county project suggestions, or rule changes please 
email me at heathersmith856@purdue.edu before August 28th so I 
can get those recommendations to the     committee. I am always  
looking for positive changes that will “Make the Best Better” here in 
Miami County.   

It is hard to believe that school will be here in no time and a new 4-H 
year will start October 1st. If you are interested in serving as a 4-H 
volunteer, lets talk (765)472-1921 or email me anytime.  Please  
consider serving if you have a passion for youth development,    
community development, or service.  Thank you all for a great 2025 
County Fair.  

Heather Smith  
4-H Youth Development Educator 

Learn to Grow and Preserve Your 
Own Food with our "From Planting to 
Pantry" Workshop 

We have a fun, hands-on workshop 
planned on Friday, August 15th  from 
8:30 AM to 3:00 PM at the Miami 
County Community Building and we’d 

love to see you there!  Come dig into 
the world of home gardening and 
food  preservation designed for adults 
interested in starting or improving 

their home gardens and learning safe, practical food      
preservation techniques. A wide range of topics will be    
covered, including: 

• Raised Bed Garden Tour, Seed Saving & Preservation 

• Growing Tomatoes 

• Common Garden Pest Management 

• Herb Gardening 

Food Preservation Workshop (including a live demo of two 
salsa recipes) 

The workshop will be led by experienced Purdue Extension 
educators and specialists, including Home Horticulture     
Specialist Karen Mitchell, HHS Educator/Food Preservation 
Specialist Jessica Riffle and ANR  Educator/Entomologist 
Tabby Flinn, along with Courtney Schmidt and Geoff 
Schortgen. 

Registration is $50, which includes a box lunch, and must be 
paid by cash or check (payable to Purdue CES Ed Fund).  
Participants are asked to register by August 11th by visiting 
bit.ly/PlantingtoPantry or calling the Extension office. 

Courtney Schmidt, ANR HHS 
schmi163@purdue.edu 
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Enrollment for 2026 Opens on October 1st. 

Visit www.4-honline.com to register 

Congratulations Calie France 2025 Royal Showman 

Thank you 

Miami County 4-Hers, Parents,       

Fairboard, Council, Club Leaders,     

Superintendents, and all 4-H            

Volunteers for a successful 2025         



Learn, Grow, Eat & Go! — Growing Healthy Habits at the YMCA  
At the YMCA, learning goes far beyond the classroom—right into the garden! Through 
the Learn, Grow, Eat & Go! program, students are gaining hands-on experience in      
gardening, nutrition, and healthy living. 

 
On Tuesdays, our youngest learners—Kindergarten through 3rd grade—gather to      

explore the magic of growing food. Each week, they dive into books about seeds, 
plant life, and garden care, then bring those lessons to life by watering and tending 
to 12 raised garden beds. With enthusiasm and teamwork, these young gardeners 
have already harvested sugar snap peas, cucumbers, lettuce, spinach, and tomatoes.    

Every week, they try a new vegetable, building their curiosity and willingness to try healthy foods they've 
helped grow themselves.  
 
On Thursdays, our upper elementary students take their garden experience one step further—into the      
kitchen! After learning how to grow and harvest their vegetables, they roll up their sleeves and prepare 
healthy recipes using the produce from their own raised beds. A recent favorite? A delicious garden skillet  
featuring tomatoes, zucchini, and onions—all grown by the students themselves. 
In addition to cooking and gardening, these students are learning about healthy eating habits and the           
importance of physical activity, reinforcing the idea that good health starts with daily choices and active living. 
Through every seed planted, veggie tasted, and meal made, our YMCA students are not just growing plants—
they're growing lifelong skills for health, wellness, and confidence. 
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Rachel Taylor 
Nutrition Education Program 
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     Ohhh my, this year is flying by! We’re well into it. We’ve had elections, Spring District Meeting, Home & Family          
Conference & the Miami County Fair. Congratulations to all the 4-Her’s & to all those that entered the adult open 
classes & a huge thank-you to those of you that worked in the patio during fair! 
     We’ve had to change up a few things for the future but still concentrating on doing our community service in the    
county. Christie Sullivan is doing us a great service by staying on as Back-Pack program, coordinator. Thank-You! I’ve 
had a heavy heart thinking about the Reading Program & at the last council meeting Jody Bowsher & Ladena Jones 
stepped up to be co-coordinators for that of which I am ecstatic about. Thank-You girls! I do know we will have   
plenty of willing readers when you’re ready. I’ve contacted Sheila Slack about the nurturing program & if it’s a go 
Teresa Hierholzer has agreed to work with me on that. Also Thank-You to Diane Robison who did a great job getting 
the scholarship paperwork out to all of the schools this past spring. We had 2 very good recipients! She’s agreed to 
be our coordinator for that again next spring which is also awesome! 
       We have a new project coming out from the state this year. It is the new cultural arts project which is a         
children’s book. I’m sure we’ll be getting more information about that.  
       Our upcoming events, include presidents meeting, August 24th, September council meeting, International 
Night, September 16th “Iceland” & Fall District meeting. 
        Looking forward to all these things & working together as Home Extension members! 
         Thank-You!         
          Bonnie Burns, Pres. 
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